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23 November 2021 

 

Georgia Steele 
Associate to Commissioner O'Neill 
Fair Work Commission 
11 Exhibition Street 
Melbourne VIC 3000 

 

By Email  

 

Dear Associate 

 

AM2021/79 – Application to vary the Hospitality Industry (General) Award 2020 
 

We refer to your email of 22 November 2021. 

We confirm that the merger of AustralianSuper and Club Plus Superannuation Scheme remains due to take 

effect on 1 December 2021. 

We are instructed that our client is not aware of any matter that would prevent the merger from taking effect 

on that date. 

In light of this, we would be grateful if you could confirm when Commissioner O'Neill intends to determine the 

application and whether we can be of further assistance. 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

Sikeli Ratu 
Partner 
Allens 
Sikeli.Ratu@allens.com.au 
T +61 2 9230 5046 

 

 

 



From: Chambers - O'Neill C  

Sent: Monday, 22 November 2021 12:39 PM 

To: Sikeli.Ratu@allens.com.au 

Cc: Simun.Soljo@allens.com.au 

Subject: AM2021/79 - Application to vary the Hospitality Industry (General) Award 2020 

 

OFFICIAL 
 

Dear Mr Ratu 

I refer to the above application to vary a Modern Award which has been allocated to Commissioner 

O’Neill. 

I note that in previous correspondence with the Commission, Allens indicated that it would advise 

the Commission if there were any issues regarding the timeline for the proposed merger of 

AustralianSuper and Club Plus Super, which is expected to occur on 1 December 2021.  

As the proposed merger date is approaching, are you able to confirm or provide further information 

as to whether the merger is going ahead on 1 December 2021 as anticipated? 

 

Kind regards 

 

Georgia Steele 

Associate to Commissioner O’Neill  

Fair Work Commission 

Tel:  03 8656 4551 

Fax:  03 9655 0401 

Chambers.ONeill.C@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000 

GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

 

www.fwc.gov.au 
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